
UNITED TRIBES EDUCATIONAL TECHNICAL CENTER
3315 UNIVERSITY DRIVE
BISMARCK, NORTH DAKOTA 58501 o PHONE 701-255-3285

rtaff/ttuLnt

NEWSLETTER

V0L, 10. N0, rz.

DAIE: November 11, .1988

+++ ++++ +++ +++ ++ ++++ ++++++++++ +++++-u__

WANTED: A strong, determined man w'ith good education,
patience, pleasant personaf ity, and good sense of humor.
He must be amiable, optimistic, fair, honest, honorable,
and a good provider. He must work for a living and
still be able to be a plumber, carpenter, e]ectrician,
automechanic, gardener, and child care specialist around
the house. He must be able to stretch a dollar ten ways
to pay for rent/mortages, utilities, car payments, taxes,
insurances, tuition, medical expenses, groceries, and
clothing. He must be able to be tough and hard-headed
'in the working world and still be sensitive to a child's
needs. He must be able to wear the same old work clothes
for five years and st'ill look clean and respectable.
He must be able to do a "man's work" and still have a

tender touch while diapering a baby. He must have the t'ime
and energy after he puts in a full day's work to be a
good example, to play hide 'n seek or touch football,
to settle family d'isputes, to wipe away tears, and to
read bedtime stories. He must be a steady iob-holder,
an all-round handyman, a child psychologist, a diplomat,
a doctor, counselor, teacher, coach, bookkeeper, financ'ial
wi zard, taxpayer, and sol i d c'iti zen . WANTED: A DAD.

This "ad" is in answer to the
one in last weekrs NEWSr'trTTER
for a Mother. This is the other
side of the coin. The contributor
of thi-s "ad" wi-shes to remain
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TRIVIA! TRIVIA!********* TRIVIA !****** TRIVIA !***** TRIVIA !**** TRIVIA! TRIVIA!*********** TRIVIA! TRIVIA!***********
So far, all the w'inners of the UTTC NEWSLETTER TRIVIA GAME have been staff. C'mon, --

students!!!! Get with it!!!! You know some of these answers, don't you??!!? You can't
win unless you call Lois Lane at EXT.227. 0f course, as always, all administrators, faculty,
staff, and students are eligible to play UTTC NEWSLETTER TRIVIA....unless you've won, and
then you must wait a month to give others a chance to play and win.

This week's TRIVIA QUESTI0N is in four parts and'it's about North Dakota's VIRGIL HILL:
l. What is Virgil Hill's profess'ional boxing record? 2. What boxing association holds
Virgil's world light heavyweight title? 3. What cit'ies in North Dakota does Virgil claim
as his hometowns? 4. In what year d'id Virgil win the 0'lymp'ic Silver Medal for boxing?

Winners of TRIVIA get a 6-pack of Coke Classic. Lois is s'itting by the telephone,
waiting for you to call with the correct series ol ini*:.i!* *

SMOKE SIGNALS FROM RECREATION AND ATHLETIC

* * *** * * *** *** * ** * DEPARTMENTS 0F u:T'T'c *** *** **** * * * ** * * *

RECREATION would like to rem'ind all women that the aerobics classes are being held from
4:30-5:30 PM ! Our numbers are down to three and four ladies per session.'t'JE NEED M0RE

STUDENTS T0 ATTEND THESE CLASSES. 0f course, you know staff can attend too!

BOTH women's volleyball teams were successful on their debuts! BOTH teams are
entered in the State Pen League and they play every Monday night at 8:00 PM. Any ladies
on campus who are jnterested in playing volleyball are invited to come to the gym at 7:45 PM

Monday evenings.

Coach Ken Hall wants to remind all "THUNDERBIRD" Basketball Fans that the UTTC Team
will be playing Bismarck State College on Thursday, November lTth; the game will be at
BSC at 7:30 PM. 0n Friday, November l8th, the "THUNDERBIRDS" will be playing an amateur
team from Bismarck. The game will be at 5:30 PM. 0n Saturday, November l9th, the UTTC
Team will meet the Unjversity of Mary J.V. 's at 5:30 P.M. at B'ismarck State College.

The Athletic Department has "THUNDERBIRD" season t'ickets on sale. Contact Ken or
John for your season tickets! We are hoping to see a lot more of the UTTC staff at our
home games....so PLEASET come out and support your team!

We didn't have enough people for Bingo on Tuesday night, so we'11 try agajn THIS
Tuesday---7:00 PM. Be there! Aloha!

FOR SALE: IBM Selectric II typewriter. Asking $.l00.00.
at EXT. 282.

In excel lent condjtion. Inquire

WELCO4E BACKI WELCSE BACKI I^IELCSE BACKI |'IELCOIE BACK! WELCT}E BACKIWELCO4E BACKI

WELC0VIE BACK, CHARTINE ! Ir's GooD ro sEE youR sMILING FAcE BACK Ar r,loRK! Wr've
MISSED yOU! (Chai'lene is one of the LPN instructors; her son Chuck recently had a
kidney transplant operation in Minneapolis and Charlene has been with her son in Minneapolis
for the past two weeks. )
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TO ALL THE AIIVIINISTMTORS, FACULTY, STAFF, AIID ST1IDENIS OF U,T.T.C.

0N erHnLr oF lvry soN CHUCK, I wRttt ro rHANK EVERYoNE AT U,T,T,C,

FOR ALL THE TI-IOUGHTS, PMYERS/ AND DOMTIONS TMT OUR FAJVIILY RECEIVED.

I wns S0 puasro AND suRpRrsED, AND I wANr you ALL ro KNow THAT IT REAIIY

HELPED! CHucK rs HoME Not^t AND coNTINUES To IMpRovE, Ir's n ltrrlg
TOO EARLY TO SAY IF THE SURGERY WAS A COMPLETE SUCCESS/ BUT WE ARE

OPTIMISTIC THAT EVERYTHING WILL BE JUST FINE,

IHANK YOU AGAIN!

O*'hr,,^-, 4L-rJu*, :tr4. /L-/'

TO ALL THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF UTTC, FROM ARLENE BENSON, CHEMICAL HEALTH bEnTTn SUPERVISOR:

As Superv'isor of the Chemical Health Center on Campus, I am very happy, grateful,
and relieved to be fu1'ly staffed now. Two new people have been hjred to work at the

emical Health Center and to teach the Chem'ical Awareness Classes in the Education
B-uitaing. Our two new people are J0YCE ECKERDT and N0RMAN BENSON. They will be teaching
the classes and also doing one-to-one counseling as needed.

All A.A. Meet'ings and Al Anon Meetings will tre held as scheduled. There will be
no changes in the established days for meetings.

The Chem'ical Health Center (Building 68 across from Transportation) will be
open up to 9:00 PM starting N0VEMBER 2lst. The Chem'ical Health Center staff will be go'ing
to Aberdeen the week of November l4-l7th to meetings.

TO MR. MARSHALL PARISIEN AND SARAH SOLIS

"SPECIAL THANKS!!!"
from I'lary Lemcke, English Instructor

Thanks for putting up the "newly revamped" cork board'in the hallway outs'ide the Vocational
English classroom in the downstairs of the Educat'ion Bui1ding. People com'ing down the steps
will now get a "direct shot" of the cork board, covered with clippings and pictures of current
events. Everyone is invited to glance over the items posted there.

AND TO KEN BROWN AND VERNON LITTLE BIRD

,,SPECIAL THANKS!!!"

Thanks for spending the time to measure, cut, and glue the colk-onto^that board. (These
l. dents took an old chalk board and gave it "a new lease on 1ife"! )
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VERY IIITPORTANT ANNOUNCBUENTS !

will be a Student Senate meeting on November lTth at the Skjll Center Confer-
Room at ll:00 AM. An ALL STUDENT BODY MEETING will be held on Friday, November
at the Skill Center Exhibit Hall at 3:30 PM before pay that day.
All vocations --- PLEASE BE THINKING about your booths and other money-making

'ideas for the Carnival . The date of the Carnival w'ill be posted at a later time.
EVERYONE ON CAMPUS IS INVITED TO PARTICIPATE! ThiS means that Adm.iNJStrAtJON,

/acu1ty, staff, the Culture Center, the Resource Center, Save the Chi'ldren, TJES,

IRecreation, CDC, CHC, etc. are all welcome to get involved in this Carnival. The
peop'le who contribute, the more successful this event w'ill be. PLEASE J0IN IN!

- The Thunderb'ird A.
'Room of T0UCHSTONE/,i drr nk'r ng.

A. Group meets each week on Thursday, at B:00 PM in the
LODGE. The only requjrement for membership is a desire

Conference-
to stop 7

./UTTC Chem'i cal Heal th Center.7 * **************

UTTC Al-Anon Group meets every Wednesday evening at 7:00 PM at Building 68, the

*******

I This week,
i 4:00 PM -

.; Parenti ng "

, ism". The
I

:+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + +
'ALL STUDENTS t^lHO NEED T0 GET THEIR G.E.D. SHOULD C0NTACT BEV HUBER AT EXT.294. l4any

/potential employers require that you have a G.E.D. if you don't have a h'igh school
1dip1oma, and if you don't have your G.E.D., th'is should be a priority while you're

n school at UTTC. GET THIS VERY IMP0RTANT MTTER OUT 0F THE hlAY!

the Parenting Course, which meets in the Personal Development area from
5:30 PM will be on "Ideas for the FLrture", a "Course Evaluation", "Single
, "Parenting Bibliography for Further Study'J and "Trad'itions and Material-
class will meet on November 15 and 

.I8.

/

, House on
! sur ete

The Door Prize W'inners at the Theodore Jamerson Elementary School 0pen i
November 7th were: VALARIE BAKER, JOETTA MCLE0D, K.C. CLAYM0RE, SR., I

EAGLE, PHIL & ANITA BAIRD, RUBY CADOTTE, MAVIS IRWIN, And DEBBIE LA FONTAINE.
.; Thanks for coming to our Open House and congratulations on your winnings! ,'\-

AND SPEAKING 0F WINNTERS!. .The Turkey Basket Raffle was won by MARCIE LUND. The
Raffl e was drawn on November 7th.

re amerson ementary s starting arent Teacher rgani zati on .

. This is

.,, zati on .
a FIRST
A PTO

at UTTC....and all parents are urged
fund raiser was held on November l4th

a
to
at

get involved in
4:00 PM in the

this organi-
TJES Library.
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NEI^IS FROM THE CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER

The Child Development Center students and staff would like to thank all the
people involved in our successful day of "Trick or Treating". We would also like to
thank all the parents and family members who came to our Halloween Party. We all had
a good time and there was p'lenty to eat and drink!

0n the 8th of November, we had our very own election day. The students voted
for one student for President, for the WHOLE YEAR!

0n the 9th of November, the three-year-olds went to the Veterans Memorial Public
Library for "Storytime". The name of the story was "What's In a Pocket?" Parents
are a'lways invited to accompany the children on outings.

The llth of November was Veterans' Da.y. There was no school that day for the
Pre-School .

These are the students who have perfect attendance for the month of 0ctober:
I. MISTY ROSE SUGG

2. ROBERT ''ROBBIE'' MORIN, JR.
3. SHEILA STAHLEEKER
4. JESSICA BELGARDE
5. ALICIA MEYER

CONGRATULATIONS! to the parents of these students! GREAT JOB!

Thank you.

CDC Students and Staff

NEWS FROM THE UTTC NURSERY

October was a busy month for all of us at the Nursery. t^Je did several different
activtlties such as making pumpkins, t,vitches, ghosts, bats, Halloween necklaces, and
Trick or Treat Bags for Halloween treats.

We would like to THANK all the different departments on the UTTC Campus forfilling the children's Trick or Treat bags with goodies. WE APPRECIATE IT!
We would also like to THANK our parents for coming to our parties and taking

part in our glmes. This made it a lot more fun for ali of us.'THANKS, MOM AND DAD!
THIS SHOWS US YOU CARE.

At the end of 0ctober, we started doing things on our Indian Heritage; this
project will continue into November. Parents, please feel free to give us ideas.
A1so, for the month of November, we will be in full swing, preparing for Thanksgiving.

PARENTS, IF YOU SHOULD HAYE FREE TIME, PLEASE STOP IN AND VISIi US. WE WOULD
MORE THAN WELCOME YOU!

See you next month !

The Nursury School Staff

fiIIIHIIIfiIIIilIHII[fi HIIIHITIHIIIHII[[


